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July 2013

Pastor Gretchen 
to depart;

Session begins 
interim search

	 After many months of prayerful dis-
cernment, Pastor Gretchen has sub-
mitted her resignation to the Session 
(see her monthly letter on page 2).
	 The Session has begun first steps 
toward finding an interim pastor to be-
gin when Pastor Gretchen departs in 
October.
	 Her final Sunday with us will be 
October 13.  More details will follow 
regarding our final time together.
	 In the meantime, the Session is 
already working closely with Execu-
tive Presbyter Ken Meunier to move 
quickly to call an interim pastor who 
can begin serving with us soon after 
Gretchen leaves.
	 Here are the steps for the next few 
months:

1)	 June 19 – Ken requested Com-
mittee on Ministry (COM) leader-
ship for a COM representative to 
be assigned to the Lodi Session 

2)	 June 23 - Announcement during 
worship to the congregation

3)	Session has begun work on  
filling the pulpit for Sundays  
beginning October 20.

4)	 June 24 -  Ken has begun 
searching for possible interim 
candidates for the Session to 
consider

5)	 July 16 - Ken and COM repre-
sentative will meet with Session 
to complete a job description 
and compensation package

6)	August 1 - Ken will report  
Session’s acceptance of Pastor 
Gretchen’s resignation to COM 
at their August 1 meeting for their 
minutes (no meeting in July)

7)	Late – August (estimate) –  
interviews will begin

8)	Mid – September (hopefully) – 
Interim will be named

9)	 Interim will hopefully begin  
shortly after Gretchen’s last Sun-
day (October 13)

Seven 
Deadly Sins 
go on hiatus

	 Well, we can only hope “The 7” 
would take a break.
	 But what we’re trying to say is that 
the sermon series on the subject of  
“The Seven Deadly Sins” will take a 
break during July and return in August.
	 In June we covered an introduction 
to the subject and the sins of Pride, 
Envy and Anger.  In August, we wrap 
up with the “Final Four”:  Sloth, Greed, 
Gluttony, and Lust.
	 So take a breather (from sin) so 
you’re ready to get up to speed at the 
end of the summer!

Charcoal 
Grilled Chicken 
Dinner, July 20

	 The date has been set. Mark your 
calendars for Saturday, July 20 for this 
year’s Charcoal Grilled Chicken Din-
ner at the church. Tickets will go on 
sale soon.  Profits from this event will 
go toward the 2013 church budget.   
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Pastor’s Thoughts – July 2013

	 I suspect that my resignation (front page of this newsletter and announced during worship on June 23) 
may have taken many of you by surprise.  Since I’ll be serving you through Sunday, October 13, we’ll have lots 
of time to talk and think about all of this, but there are a few things I want to share with you right now.
	 First, I want to commend to you the leaders, the Session, of this congregation.  The current Session is 
composed of Greg Manning, Sandy DeSelle, Marcia Brown, Paul Ammann, Rick VanFossen, Beanie Ludlum, 
Dawn Salzman, and Dorothy Richards.  Perhaps one of the great sadnesses for me in the midst of my decision 
is having to leave this particular group of visionary leaders.  They have been completely and totally supportive 
of me, have expressed deep regret at my leaving, have shed tears with me, and have led you all through some 
of the the most difficult and trying situations in the past year that this church could only imagine, and they have 

done it with grace, with prayers, with discernment, with vision, and, probably, without most of you knowing that there was anything 
difficult or trying going on at all.
	 By the time I leave in October, I will have been with the Lodi Church for almost eight years.  When I was called by the session to 
serve you, it was a time of distressing chaos.  The session at that time had already noodled through some of the things they wanted 
us to accomplish together.  And in my first few months with you I sorted through some issues that I knew we had to address in order 
for the congregation to move forward toward Christ’s call.
	 There is still a lot of work to do.  This church family has grown as a family – one of the challenges I identified – but you can 
all be a lot closer.  Yet everything on my personal/professional “to do” list with you has been either accomplished or is on the way 
toward accomplishment.  There remains one major hurdle with which the session has spent months wrestling and praying about 
but which, I suspect, will be nearly overcome by the time I leave.  I am convinced, however, that what God called me to do here will 
either be done when I leave or in process.  Therefore, it will be time for you as a congregation and with an interim pastor to take the 
next steps toward becoming a healthy congregation that reflects not the community around you, but the love of Christ for you.
	 I didn’t make this decision overnight.  It has been difficult for me as I have tried to listen and watch for the leading of the Holy 
Spirit.  I would say that it has been about 18 months in the making.
	 I have long believed that a pastor should not stay with any church longer than eight to ten years.  Now that’s purely my opinion 
and I am in a minority among my colleagues in believing that.  But my rationale and experience and, I believe, wisdom, have all 
instructed me that long-term pastorates tend toward complacency.  And what I know, for certain, is that our congregation here in Lodi 
cannot sustain complacency.  As much as many of you do not like change, change in this congregation has to be almost constant 
in order to keep all of you on your toes, constantly seeking God’s call and direction for you whether that is in worship or in service.
	 To answer one of your questions immediately:  I do not know what is in store for me.  I intend to take a sabbatical period (length 
to be determined, but at least through the end of the year) to listen and watch for God’s direction.  I will tell you that it is an unnerv-
ing time for me, but since God called me to ministry in the first place, I have had many unnerving times when I have just had to be 
quiet and listen for that still, small voice, that whisper (as Elijah heard in 1 Kings 19:12) from God directing me to whatever God has 
in mind for me next.  And I find, in spite of being unnerved, complete solace in resting in God’s comforting presence.  Being called 
by God and doing God’s ministry, whether ordained or not, is always, always an unnerving experience.
	 What you will do, I pray, will be much the same.  Listen for God’s still, small voice, God’s whisper to you as a church family.
	 I need to wrap this up for this month, but let me quickly add that according to the wisdom of church policies and traditions, 
when a pastor leaves a congregation, we have to completely break our ties with one another.  That will allow you to bond with your 
new minister(s) without my influencing presence.  That means I can’t come back for weddings, funerals, baptisms, or other church 
celebrations or observances.  So if you want me to be present for any of those things, you need to get it planned to happen before 
October 13 (but don’t die!).      That gives us about 14 weeks!
	 And here are the verses I intend to call my own for my remaining time with you (from 1 Timothy 4:1-8), and unbeknownst to 
you, during the entire time I have been with you:

	 In the presence of God and of Christ Jesus, who is to judge the living and the dead, and in view of his appearing and his 
kingdom, I solemnly urge you: 2 proclaim the message; be persistent whether the time is favorable or unfavorable; convince, 
rebuke, and encourage, with the utmost patience in teaching. 3 For the time is coming when people will not put up with sound 
doctrine, but having itching ears, they will accumulate for themselves teachers to suit their own desires, 4 and will turn away 
from listening to the truth and wander away to myths. 5 As for you, always be sober, endure suffering, do the work of an evan-
gelist, carry out your ministry fully. 
	 6 As for me, I am already being poured out as a libation, and the time of my departure has come. 7 I have fought the good 
fight, I have finished the race, I have kept the faith. 8 From now on there is reserved for me the crown of righteousness, which 
the Lord, the righteous judge, will give me on that day, and not only to me but also to all who have longed for his appearing. 

	   So be it.  Amen.

Your Sister in Christ,

Pastor Gretchen
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Newsletter 
Deadline:

Deadline for all newsletter articles for the  
August newsletter will be Thursday, July 25, 9 a.m.   
If you would like an article in the newsletter, you can  
e-mail the Church office at office@lodifpc.org  
or leave it on the desk in the church office.

 
Sermons Available
Written and audio versions of Pastor Gretchen’s 
sermons are now available on the church  
website: www.lodipresbyterianchurch.org.

Worship Leaders 
July 7	 Marcia Brown
July 14	 Diane Lukins
July 21	 Open for Volunteer
July 28	 Open for Volunteer

Offertories 

Ushers 

Greeters 

Accompanists 

Kiddie Keep 
July 7	 Kris Morgan, Chase or Chance Richards; 
	 Back-up: Kristie Tobin
July 14	 Adrianne Tritt, Allie Gorton; Back-up: Kris Morgan
July 21	 Kris Morgan, Rose Heins; Back-up: Linda Heins
July 28	 Kristie Tobin, Mae Stocks; Back-up: Amy Klann

Song Leaders
July 7	 Dorothy and DeAnn Richards
July 14	 Richard and Vonda Lee Schmidt
July 21	 Jim and Marcia Brown
July 28	 Cassy VanFossen and Beanie Ludlum

Counters 

Happy 
Birthday 
in July!

We’d like to wish the  
following people a Happy  
Birthday.  If your birthday 
is in July and your name 

is not listed, please let the 
office know the date of your  

birthday so that it can be  
entered in the computer.

7/1	 Jane Jones
7/2	 Anna Salzman
	 Carol Richards
7/3	 Raymond Sopha
7/5	T om Tritt
7/9	 Marian Rindle
7/16	 Dale Brue
	 DeAnn Richards
7/17	 Corine Hill
7/19	 Jeremy 
	H arrenstein
7/25	 Jana Nolden
	E lizabeth Weber
	H arlie 
	   Leckwee-Gjavenis

July 7	 Beanie Ludlum
July 14	 Open for Volunteer
July 21	 Open for Volunteer
July 28	 Terry Anderson, Trumpet

July 7	 Rick and Tina VanFossen
July 14	 Mae Stocks and Cassy VanFossen
July 21	 Dorothy Richards and Diane Lukins
July 28	 Dudley Mehltretter and Dennis Stocks

July 7	 Beanie and Joe Ludlum
July 14	 Howard and Dorothy Richards
July 21	 Jim and Marcia Brown
July 28	 Greg Manning

July 7	 Jean Mulcahy
July 14	 Rana Hughey
July 21	 Audrey Kohn
July 28	 Jean Mulcahy

July 7	 Dawn Salzman and Paul Ammann
July 14	 Sandy Stendler and Marcia Brown
July 21	 Greg Manning and Beanie Ludlum
July 28	 Dorothy Richards and Rick VanFossen
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July 2013
Youth 

Ministry 
Update

Hello fellow Christ-Lovers!

	 In the last couple of weeks, our 
youth have finished up yet another 
school year. With a new summer al-
ways brings new youth for our group. 
In our most recent youth group meet-
ing we had three new middle school 
students graduate into youth group. 
Our newest members include, Kira 
Ludlum, Keith Ludlum, and Anna Sal-
zman. I have been asked for weeks 
about when they can come for the 
first time.  Their excitement made me 
so thrilled. They have been counting 
down the days until they too can at-
tend our outings and all the fun things 
we do for youth group. I can recall all 
three of them asking me when the 
next lock-in was going to take place. I 
believe that these kids looking forward 
to growing up in our church is a great 
indication of how our youth are the fu-
ture.
	 The youth of this church, especially 
those looking to join in on our Sunday 
night fun, shows that our focus should 
be on building up these kids in the glo-
ry of Jesus Christ. My passion for our 
growing youth ministry program has 
escalated since I started just over a 
year ago. It is an opportunity for them 
to create friendship that can last a life-
time. The older kids are able to men-
tor the younger ones, and they have! 
The older members have shown full 
acceptance to our new sixth graders. 
They remember being in the same 
spot at one point and have chosen to 
act the same way as the older youth 
did for them. We had a lesson about 
this during our discussion time. These 
young kids have seen how our youth 
act and learn from them in so many 
ways. They all want to be accepted 
and to hang out with the older kids 
that they have been looking up to for 
years. 

	 I couldn’t be more proud of our 
youth in growing together towards 
full acceptance and getting closer to 
Jesus Christ. I am seeing more and 
more that our focus has shifted to the 
small details instead of the kids that 
are helping build a successful youth 
group. To me, those are just minute 
details compared to just getting the 
kids to come to youth group. So, as a 
church I believe it should be our goal 
to engage with the youth and focus on 
them because they are the future of 
our church. 

God Bless! 
Cassy VanFossen, Youth Director

Dinner 
Hosts

	 I have a sign-up sheet for dinner 
hosts so please keep your eye on 
the bulletin board, and please sign 
up! Just remember this is never lim-
ited to just youth group parents; any-
one is welcome to be a part of our 
Sunday night craziness!

Thank 
Yous….

	 Not sure which we appreciated more, 
the wonderful quilt or the time, thought 
and prayers that went into it.  Please 
know that the beautiful Comfort Quilt 
has truly warmed our hearts.		
� Ray and Darlene Lloyd

	 A heartfelt “ thanks” from the Lodi 
Area Food Pantry for the wonderful 
donation of $1,000. It was appreciated 
more than we can possibly say. There 
simply are not enough words, except 
that we are so very grateful.		
� Judy and Carol, 
� Lodi Food Pantry Co-chairs

		
	
	 Word was received that the canned 
and dried food supply was adequate 
at the Lodi Food Pantry for this time of 
year but money for items not stocked 
at the facility such as bread, fresh 
produce, help with gas, utilities, rent 
was very much needed.  A donation of 
$1,000 from the mission budget was 
given to the Lodi Food Pantry.
	  The Yucatan Peninsula Mission 
team will be cooking brats at the Lodi 
Sausage company on July 13. Lodi 
Sausage has generously donated all 
proceeds over the cost of food.  Stop 
by the brat stand and enjoy a delicious 
brat.
	 On Friday, July 19 the Yucatan 
Peninsula Mission team will be at the 
Lodi Farmers’ Market from 2 p.m. to 
6 p.m. We will have delicious home 
baked goods for sale. 
	 The Yucatan Peninsula Mission 
team departs July 27, returning Au-
gust 3. The team appreciates your 
prayers and good wishes and are very 
grateful for individuals who support 
this outreach to our Christian brothers 
and sisters in Leona Vicario, Mexico.

Mission 
News
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Evangelism 
Committee

New Pictorial 
Directory 

	 The Evangelism Committee has 
decided to hold off the creation of a 
new updated pictorial directory due 
to limited funding for the project.  We 
have been working, however, to up-
date all the contact information in the 
printed directory copies that are in the 
wooden box just outside the church of-
fice. Please feel free to take a copy for 
your personal use. More will be print-
ed as they are updated.                        	
� Marcia Brown

What is 
Intinction?

	 The simple answer comes from 
Merriam-Webster: the administration 
of the sacrament of Communion by 
dipping bread in wine and giving both 
together to the communicant. The 
practice has been common in Roman 
Catholic churches through the centu-
ries when only the priest was allowed 
to drink the wine. Wikipedia tells us 
this concerning Protestants:
	 “… intinction is common in some 
Anglican Churches, which often give 
the communicant the choice of drink-
ing from the chalice or receiving by 
intinction. In many Presbyterian, Lu-
theran, Episcopal, and Methodist 
churches the communicant, not the 
minister, dips the host in the chalice. 
This is the practice in some Baptist 
and Congregational Churches as well, 
often using grape juice in place of 
wine.”
	 For the summer we are using the 
Intinction method of communion. If 
you are unable to walk up for commu-
nion we will come to you. Thank you 
for trying something new.
� The Worship Committee 
� on behalf of the Session

While the 
pastor is on 
vacation...

	 If you find you have a pastoral 
need while Pastor Gretchen is out of 
town July 6-17, please contact any 
of the deacons or Stephen Ministers 
listed on the back of this newsletter or 
your weekly church bulletins
	 In particular, contact Audrey Kohn, 
Deacons Moderator, or Diane Lukins, 
Stephen Leader.  They will be able 
to round up any resources you might 
need including a designated on-call 
pastor.
	 Thank you!  And take care of each 
other!

Stewardship Report
2013 Annual Budget:  $173,938

Date	 Offering	 Wkly Over/	 Wkly % 	Y TD Over/	 ytd % of	 ytd	 prior
		  under budget	o f budget	 under budget	b udget	o ffering	 year

January 6, 2013	 $2,933.84 	 ($411.12)	 88%	 ($411.12)	 88%	 $2,933.84 	 $2,573.26 
January 13, 2013	 $3,178.60 	 ($166.36)	 95%	 ($577.48)	 91%	 $6,112.44 	 $6,474.86 
January 20, 2013	 $2,440.36 	 ($904.60)	 73%	 ($1,482.08)	 85%	 $8,552.80 	 $9,318.64 
January 27, 2013	 $1,681.12 	 ($1,663.84)	 50%	 ($3,145.93)	 76%	 $10,233.92 	 $11,580.79 
February 3, 2013	 $3,245.99 	 ($98.97)	 97%	 ($3,244.90)	 81%	 $13,479.91 	 $13,801.42 
February 10, 2013	 $1,244.00 	 ($2,100.96)	 37%	 ($5,345.86)	 73%	 $14,723.91 	 $17,306.66 
February 17, 2013	 $2,197.00 	 ($1,147.96)	 66%	 ($6,493.82)	 72%	 $16,920.91 	 $21,066.60 
February 24, 2013	 $2,669.00 	 ($675.96)	 80%	 ($7,169.78)	 73%	 $19,589.91 	 $24,063.52 
March 3, 2013	 $3,725.35 	 $380.39	 111%	 ($6,789.39)	 77%	 $23,315.26 	 $26,164.02 
March 10, 2013	 $2,692.96 	 ($652.00)	 81%	 ($7,441.40)	 78%	 $26,008.22 	 $28,286.15 
March 17, 2013	 $2,331.50 	 ($1,013.46)	 70%	 ($8,454.86)	 77%	 $28,339.72 	 $31,929.88 
March 24, 2013	 $3,124.93 	 ($220.03)	 93%	 ($8,674.89)	 78%	 $31,464.65 	 $34,736.88 
March 31, 2013	 $2,899.00 	 ($445.96)	 87%	 ($9,120.85)	 79%	 $34,363.65 	 $36,745.88 
April 7, 2013	 $2,740.00 	 ($604.96)	 82%	 ($9,725.81)	 79%	 $37,103.65 	 $41,303.38 
April 14, 2013	 $2,495.00 	 ($849.96)	 75%	 ($10,575.77)	 79%	 $39,598.65 	 $44,281.20 
April 21, 2013	 $2,899.00 	 ($445.96) 	 87% 	 ($11,021.73) 	 79% 	 $42,497.65 	 $48,256.36
April 28, 2013 	 $2,024.00 	 ($1,320.96) 	 61% 	 ($12,342.70) 	 78% 	 $44,521.65 	 $50,450.99
May 5, 2013 	 $2,610.00 	 ($734.96) 	 78% 	 ($13,077.66) 	 78% 	 $47,131.65 	 $52,821.74
May 12, 2013 	 $2,955.00 	 ($389.96) 	 88% 	 ($13,467.62) 	 79% 	 $50,086.65 	 $56,934.37
May 19, 2013 	 $2,458.00 	 ($886.96) 	 73% 	 ($14,354.58) 	 79% 	 $52,544.65 	 $59,470.00
May 26, 2013 	 $1,951.00 	 ($1,393.96) 	 58% 	 ($15,748.54) 	 78% 	 $54,495.65 	 $61,646.00
June 2, 2013 	 $2,837.00 	 ($507.96) 	 85% 	 ($16,256.50) 	 78% 	 $57,332.65 	 $63,676.56
June 9, 2013 	 $1,299.36 	 ($2,045.60) 	 39% 	 ($18,302.11) 	 76% 	 $58,632.01 	 $66,996.56
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Product % QTy Total
Ace Hardware $25.00 4.00% $

Aeropostale $25.00 7.00% $

Amazon.com $25.00 4.00% $

American Airlines 
$100.00

8.00% $

Applebee's $25.00 8.00% $

Arby's $10.00 8.00% $

Barnes & Noble 
Booksellers $10.00

9.00% $

Barnes & Noble 
Booksellers $25.00

9.00% $

Bass Pro Shops $25.00 9.00% $

Bath & Body Works 
$25.00

**18.00
%

$

Bed Bath & Beyond 
$25.00

7.00% $

Best Buy $100.00 3.00% $

Best Buy $25.00 3.00% $

Boston Store $25.00 8.00% $

BP $100.00 1.50% $

BP $50.00 1.50% $

Build-A-Bear Workshop 
$25.00

8.00% $

Burlington Coat Factory 
$25.00

8.00% $

Cabela's $25.00 11.00% $

Carnival Cruise Lines 
$100.00

8.00% $

Children's Place $25.00 12.00% $

Chili's Grill & Bar 
$25.00

11.00% $

Chuck E. Cheese 
$10.00

8.00% $

Claire's $10.00 9.00% $

Cold Stone Creamery 
$10.00

8.00% $

Copps (WI only) 
$100.00

4.00% $

Copps (WI only) $50.00 4.00% $

Cousins Subs $10.00 9.00% $

Cracker Barrel $10.00 9.00% $

Dick's Sporting Goods 
$25.00

8.00% $

Disney $100.00 2.00% $

Product % QTy Total
Disney $25.00 2.00% $

Dressbarn $25.00 8.00% $

Family Christian Stores 
$25.00

9.00% $

GameStop $25.00 3.00% $

GNC $25.00 8.00% $

Home Depot $100.00 **5.00
%

$

Home Depot $25.00 **5.00
%

$

iTunes® $15.00 5.00% $

JCPenney $100.00 5.00% $

JCPenney $25.00 5.00% $

KFC $5.00 8.00% $

Kmart $25.00 4.00% $

Kohl's $100.00 4.00% $

Kohl's $25.00 4.00% $

Kwik Trip  $100.00 **9.00
%

$

Kwik Trip  $25.00 **9.00
%

$

L.L.Bean $25.00 **17.00
%

$

Lands' End $100.00 16.00% $

Macy's $25.00 10.00% $

Marcus Theatres 
$25.00

9.00% $

Marshalls $25.00 7.00% $

Menards $100.00 3.00% $

Menards $25.00 3.00% $

Michaels $25.00 4.00% $

Mobil $50.00 1.50% $

Office Depot $25.00 4.00% $

Old Chicago $25.00 6.00% $

Old Country Buffet 
$25.00

5.00% $

Old Navy $25.00 14.00% $

Olive Garden $25.00 9.00% $

Outback Steakhouse 
$25.00

8.00% $

Panera Bread $25.00 9.00% $

Product % QTy Total
Papa Murphy's Pizza 
$10.00

8.00% $

Payless Shoes $20.00 13.00% $

PetSmart $25.00 4.00% $

Pick 'n Save (WI only) 
$100.00

4.00% $

Pick 'n Save (WI only) 
$25.00

4.00% $

Pick 'n Save (WI only) 
$50.00

4.00% $

Pizza Hut (Not AK or 
HI) $10.00

8.00% $

Pottery Barn $25.00 8.00% $

Red Lobster $25.00 9.00% $

Red Robin $25.00 **11.00
%

$

Sam's Club $100.00 2.00% $

Sam's Club $25.00 2.00% $

Sears $100.00 4.00% $

Sears $25.00 4.00% $

Sentry $10.00 3.00% $

Sentry $50.00 3.00% $

Shopko $25.00 3.00% $

Shopko $50.00 3.00% $

Six Flags One-Day 
Admission Ticket 
$32.00

8.00% $

Staples $25.00 5.00% $

Starbucks $25.00 7.00% $

Subway $10.00 3.00% $

Taco Bell $10.00 5.00% $

Tanger Outlets $25.00 8.00% $

Target $100.00 2.00% $

Target $25.00 2.00% $

Texas Roadhouse 
$25.00

8.00% $

TGI Friday's $25.00 9.00% $

Toys-R-Us $20.00 1.50% $

Walgreens $25.00 6.00% $

Walmart $100.00 2.00% $

Walmart $25.00 2.00% $

Total Due All Columns:Make Checks Payable To: First Presbyterian Church Scrip $

**Limited time bonus offer.  Participating retailers and products are subject to change without notice.

family Order form

First Presbyterian Church 
More cards available. Please ask if there is something you don't see. Thanks Beanie

Created:  11/7/2011 4:32:49 PM

Name Customer #

Order DateCheck #
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First Presbyterian Church 
258 Lodi Street
Lodi, WI  53555

Non-Profit Org.
Permit No. 39
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Lodi, WI  53555

First Presbyterian Church 
258 Lodi Street
Lodi, WI 53555

Phone: 608-592-4310
Fax: 608-592-2332

Pastor: Gretchen Lord Anderson
Pastor’s home phone: 608-825-9491
E-Mail address: pastor@lodifpc.org

Youth Director: 
Cassy VanFossen

E-Mail address: cassy@lodifpc.org

Choir Director: Terry C. Anderson
Custodian: Lori Harrenstein

Stephen Ministry Leader: Diane Lukins
Church Secretary: Pat Craig

Church Secretary’s Office Hours:  
9 a.m.-1 p.m., Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday

Worship Service 
Sunday

9:00 a.m.
Nursery Available

Sunday School 
(during the school year)

10:15 a.m.

Newsletter Graphic Design: Jim Salzman

 
The Session

Class of 2013
Marcia Brown
Sandy DeSelle
Greg Manning

Class of 2014
Rick VanFossen
Paul Ammann

Class of 2015
Beanie Ludlum 
Dawn Salzman

Dorothy Richards

Board of Deacons
Class of 2013

Diane Lukins 
Rebecca McIntyre

Laurie Fryman

Class of 2014
Audrey Kohn
Jeff Leckwee
Mike Morgan

Class of 2015
Mary Bancroft
Jason Tobin

Stephen Ministers
Diane Lukins, Stephen Leader

Marcia Brown
Herb Damsteegt

Jane Jones
Beth Sokol

Dorothy Richards

Dawn Salzman, Clerk of Session


